MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 8, 2016
                                                                     7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:00 p.m. 
Roll call was taken. Those present were: Bruce Breeding, Doug Shere, Kevin Willms, Fred Moreau and Kate McGann. 
Absent: None
Visitors: 7
Breeding made a motion to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of  the regular meeting minutes of December 14, 2015 c) Approval of the expenditures. The agenda was adjusted to move the Mayor Report to following Community Presenters. New business agenda items A and B were moved to the end of the new business portion of the meeting.  Shere seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS: 
Sharon Chickering was present to discuss the removal of the butterfly benches at the Rec Park. She feels that the benches add to the parking by the swimming pool and would like to see them put somewhere in town if they cannot remain in the park. 
MAYOR REPORT: 
A motion was made by Breeding thanking Park Board Chairman Klindt for his years of service and to effectively remove him from his position. After a brief discussion, the motion died for a lack of second. 
Mayor Blackburn appointed Councilmembers Shere and Breeding to a mayoral committee charged with overseeing the placement of the butterfly benches. 
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – There have been a few water freeze issues due to the weather, primarily at vacant houses. A new 220 volt heater was installed at the east well house. Iowa Pump Works installed the rebuilt main lift station pump on January 28th and it has been running well so far. A discussion was held on the need for a backup power supply for the East Ridge lift station. 
Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose –  The Street Dept. towed the abandoned vehicle from 908 Main St. and is currently storing it. Snow removal, snow equipment repairs and assorted pothole patching comprised the majority of the Street Dept’s work this month. The holiday décor was also removed from downtown. 
NEW BUSINESS:
A motion was made by Moreau, seconded by Shere to approve Greg Pierce to fill the open position on the Liberty Board vacated by Allen Hall. All ayes, motion carried. 
A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Shere to approve the proposed Ordinance fee schedule changes. All ayes, motion carried. McGann will contact SWIPCO to integrate the revised fee schedule into the applicable ordinances. 
A discussion was held regarding alley parking behind the businesses in the 300 block on the west side of Main St. Vehicles parked in this alley are making it difficult for businesses to receive deliveries. It was determined that a letter will be sent out as a first step to those affected reminding them of Chapter 69 “Parking Regulations” of Malvern’s Code of Ordinances. A motion as such was made by Moreau, seconded by Shere. All ayes, motion carried. 
A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Shere to approve the Mills County Sheriff’s Contract for FY 2016-2017. All ayes, motion carried.

A motion was made by Shere, seconded by Breeding to approve Gallner & Pattermann’s hourly fees as the City Attorney. All ayes, motion carried. 

Towing contract bids were received by both Darnold’s Towing of Emerson and Brandon Towing, LLC of Malvern. A motion was made by Shere, seconded by Breeding to accept both towing companies and to allow the Street Dept. discretion to utilize either company as necessary. All ayes, motion carried. 

A motion was made by Shere, seconded by McGann to approve Moreau’s Backerei’s application for a wine/beer license. Ayes by Shere, McGann, Breeding, Willms. Moreau abstained. Motion carried. 

A discussion was held on the possibility of Malvern being on the RAGBRAI route due to the starting location of Glenwood. Malvern will also be on the route for the Pedaler’s Jamboree on the Wabash Trace which will take place on August 27th and 28th. The council will know more next month and was encouraged to brainstorm for volunteers and ideas for both events. 

A discussion was held on the potential general obligation loan agreement prepared by Bond Attorney Dorsey & Whitney LLP for the purposes of purchasing Street Dept. equipment and for street and bridge improvements. A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Moreau to pass a resolution setting the date for a public hearing on proposal to enter into a General Obligation Corporate Purpose Loan Agreement and borrow money thereunder in a principal amount not to exceed $175,000. The public hearing will be held on March 14, 2016. All ayes, motion carried. 
A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Shere to go into Closed Session at 8:14 p.m. according to Iowa Code 21.5(i) to evaluate the professional competency of an individual whose appointment, hiring, performance or discharge is being considered when necessary to prevent needless and irreparable injury to that individual’s reputation. 

Motion by McGann, seconded by Shere to return to Open Session at 8:48 p.m. All ayes. 

A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Shere to approve the hiring of Mary Poort for the vacant City Clerk position at the rate of $17.00/hr. Ayes from McGann, Breeding and Shere. Moreau and Willms abstained. Motion carried. 

PROJECT/MEETING UPDATES: 

Kate McGann – CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project: There is still a remaining balance on a subcontractor wage issue. Invoices were sent to businesses with an outstanding balance and should be paid in the next few weeks. 
There was no update given on the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project.

Fred Moreau gave a brief update on the 2016 Mills County Conference Board. 

Kate McGann/Bruce Breeding – Water Project Update: 6 RFQs were received for the preliminary engineering report (PER). Breeding and McGann met with Alexsis Stensland of SWIPCO to review applicants and will be interviewing three firms in late February. The City Clerk and Howard Peterson with PeopleService were encouraged to attend these interviews.  
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: January 11, 2016 – February 8, 2016
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.    
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Nothing to report. 
District #3 – Kate McGann – Nothing to report. 
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report.
District #5 – Kevin Willms – Nothing to report. 
Shere motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:12 p.m. 
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    Kate McGann, City Council 
